Vancouver-Singapore Club

Mailing Address: 1476 Lansdowne Drive, Coquitlam, B.C., V3E 2S8, Canada
Website: www.singaporeclub.ca
Email: president@singaporeclub.ca

CIRCULAR NO. 1/2008

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The 19" Annual General Meeting of the club was held on May 31, 2008 at the “I Love Sushi Japanese
Restaurant”, North Vancouver. Eighty members were present at the meeting to exercise their voting
rights in electing the Executive Committee for the year 2008/2009. Accounts for the year 2006 and 2007
were presented simultaneously at the meeting. Mr Michael Leong was elected President of the Club and
Mrs Shirley Wong was elected Vice President. In his presidential speech, Mr Michael Leong promised the
members that he will reactivate popular events like: Annual Picnic, Annual Camp and Social Nights. He
thanked the retiring Executive Committee and Mr T S Kwek for their contributions and dedication to the
club in the past year.

WELCOME NEW EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 2008/2009
The following members were elected as the new officials of the Club for the year 2008/2009:

President Mr Michael Leong
Vice President Mrs Shirley Wong
Hon. Secretary Mrs Agnes Loh
Hon. Treasurer Mrs Karen Kee
Editor: Mr Michael Leong
Sub-Editor Mr Andrew Yeo
Committee Members Mrs Alin Kasenda
Mr Ken Lau

Ms Sunshine Lim

Mr Henry Seetoh

Mr Hawk Soh

Mr Andrew Yeo
Co-opted Members Mr Robert Chia

Mr Manohar Nagiah

Auditor Mr Chai Chee

Legal Advisor Mr James Reynolds



EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE - 2008/2009

(I-r): s Sunshine Li,Mr Ken Lau, Mr Hawk Soh, Mrs Alin Kasenda, Mr Henry Seetoh,
Mrs Agnes Loh, Mr Michael Leong, Mrs Shirley Wong, Mrs Karen Kee , Mr Andrew Yeo

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

ANNUAL PICNIC The Annual Picnic of the Club will be held on Saturday, July 12, 2008 at the Barnet
Marine Park, Burnaby from 10.00 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. (Serving of food will commence from 11.00 a.m.)
Free to all members and their immediate families but guests and friends of members will have to pay
$12 per person. To register, please call : Michael Leong at 604-942-6966

cell: 604-833-0991 or email: president@singaporeclub.ca

Members interested to volunteer in the food preparation are requested to call Mrs Shirley Wong at
604-552-3369 cell: 604-722-2426.

CELEBRATING SINGAPORE NATIONAL DAY The Club will celebrate Singapore’s 43™ National Day on
Friday, August 15, 2008 at the Continental Seafood Restaurant, #150-11700 Cambie Road, Richmond.
Sale of tickets and other details will be announced later

ANNUAL CAMP The Annual Camp will be held from Friday to Monday, August 22 to 25, 2008 at the
Golden Ears Provincial Park (Allouette Lake). Due to the late registration, we could secure only eight
campsites this time. Interested members please call Michael Leong at

604-942-6966 or email: president@singaporeclub.ca. Reservations are accepted on a “first come, first
serve” basis. Price is: $90.90 per campsite (2™ vehicle extra charge).

TENTATIVE DATES ONLY AND DETAILS WILL BE ANNOUNCED LATER

FALL SOCIAL NIGHT This event is scheduled for Saturday, October 18, 2008. Good opportunity to meet
and socialize with other members.

CHINESE NEW YEAR 2009 The Club will celebrate and welcome the Year of the Ox possibly on Saturday,
January 17, 2009.

WINTER SOCIAL NIGHT - “LO-HEI” Back by popular demand, it is planned for Saturday, February 7, 2009.




